
ROAD COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

January 29th, 2024 

4:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Mike Holley, Jeremy Hobbs, Russell Wade and Nathan Pilgreen.  Absent:  None.   

Also present:  Glenn Hutto, Ben Bridges, Curtis Moses, Brenda Abercrombie, Tommy Durrett, 

Paul Riley, Roger Fulmore, Lawrence Hill and Chris Strickland.   

 

Mr. Holley called the meeting to order.  Mr. Wade led the group in prayer. 

 

There was no public comment on agenda items. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Wade and declared adopted by unanimous roll call 

vote to approve the agenda as written.  

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Wade to approve the minutes of the January 23rd, 

2024 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Paul Riley provided a brief update on Burma Road.  The Contractor is scheduled to push the pipe 

through the culvert next week as long as there are no issues with the weather.  Mr. Riley said he 

will obtain prices on the dirt work unless the Parish has time to do it.  No action taken. 

 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding the size rock needed for the 2024 Chip Seal Program. 

Stan Williams with Ergon provided information relating to the rock size and materials needed.  

Motion Mr. Wade, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to use size 57 

rock for the 2024 Chip Seal Program.  Motion carried with the following vote: 

 

  Mike Holley  Yes to use 57 size rock 

  Jeremy Hobbs No to use 57 size rock 

  Russell Wade  Yes to use 57 size rock 

  Nathan Pilgreen  Yes to use 57 size rock 

Motion carried. 

 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding Patrick Church Road and Chapman Road regarding the 

prep work and the base.  No action taken. 

 

In accordance with Ordinance 549, time for public comment was given.  No public comments 

were made. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Holley declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Pilgreen and duly seconded by Mr. Wade on this 

the 29th day of January, 2024. 

 

Mike Holley, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


